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The second day of the 2015 Cheon Il Guk Leaders’ Assembly was filled with profound messages, 
exciting new appointments and renewed dedications. The assembly gathered international leaders of the 
Family Federation for World Peace and Unification (FFWPU) in Korea, where they have been sharing 
reports and connecting with True Mother on the significance of leadership in Cheon Il Guk (God’s 
Kingdom). 
 

 
 
On Friday, March 6, 2015, True Mother gave a message to the five hundred leaders gathered, and 
announced newly appointed leaders of FFWPU as a reorganization and redirection toward reaching goals 
for Vision 2020. Sun Jin Moon was announced as the new FFWPU International President, and In Sup 
Park as the FFWPU International Vice President. Man Ho Kim will be Director General of FFWPU 
International. Other appointments included Jeong Rho Yoon, Kwang Kee Sa, Yang Hur and In Tae 
Hwang as Cheon Il Guk Special Itinerant Workers to Korea; Ino Sadao, Kachi Masayuki, Sano Kunio and 
Shibanuma Kunihiko as Cheon Il Guk Special Itinerant Workers to Japan; Hiroshi Inose, Larry Krishnek 
and Richard Buessing as Cheon Il Guk Special Itinerant Workers to America; No Hi Pak and Lan Young 
Moon as Special Emissaries to Europe; Umberto Angelucci as Regional President of the Middle East; 



Jong In Park as Regional Vice President of the Middle East; Jack Corley as Regional Vice President of 
Europe; Jung Moon Lee as Cheon Il Guk Special Envoy to Bolivia; Ursula McLackland as Cheon Il Guk 
Special Envoy to Indonesia; Tatsuo Saski as Cheon Il Guk Special Envoy to Benin; and Robert 
Williamson as Cheon Il Guk Special Envoy to the South African Republic. 
 

 
 
Dr. Ki Hoon Kim, Continental Chair of FFWPU North America, reflected on True Mother’s latest 
message and new appointments: 
 

Awards were also presented to several individuals for special achievement, including young 
Unificationist presenter Katsuhiro Motoyama who gave an inspiring presentation and testimony 
for the Japanese Collegiate Association for the Research of Principles (J-CARP), as well as 
Universal Peace Academy (UPA) first cadet graduates as they are sent off as Cheon Il Guk Youth 
Special Envoys around the world. 

 
The second day of the assembly also included special forums and reviews of tribal messiah activities, as 
well as significant ceremonies of commitment and dedication as participants pledged for the observance 
of the Cheon Il Guk constitution and made their determinations for 2015. Participation was dynamic as an 
informative panel of speakers presented on the Cheon Il Guk Human Resources Development Center, and 
pledges of commitment were made with determination. 
 
As organizations develop and grow, True Mother continues to lead with dignity and a strong 
commitment. The 2015 Cheon Il Guk Leaders’ Assembly was a reflection of a powerful new start and 
great hope. Dr. Lek Thaveetermsakul, Vice Chairman of the Universal Peace Federation (UPF) Asia and 
Secretary General for UPF Thailand, describes the amazing strides FFWPU has made in recent endeavors, 
including tribal messiahship—significant achievements this leaders’ conference has made apparent. 
 
As the leaders’ assembly comes to a close, it opens new doors for accomplishing more than we ever have 
before. Leaders look forward to sharing their experience with their communities back home, and building 
momentum in their renewed commitment. 
 
 


